MINUTES OF THE NEENAH COMMITTEE ON AGING
Thursday, May 18, 2023
9:00 a.m.
Neenah City Administration Building and GoToMeeting

Present: Chair Joshua Kutney, and Committee members Herb Allen, Susan Antonneau, Kristi Branchford,
Pati Goodman, Mary Nackers, and Mike Veith. Also Present: City of Neenah Assistant Planner Carol
Kasimor, Kate Yates, Fox Cities YMCA; Lori Duclon, Winnebago County Health Department; and Jim Lauer,
Neenah.

Public Appearances:

Lori Duclon noted that Winnebago County Health Department is hot conducting vaccine or testing clinics at this
time. Walk-in COVID-19 vaccination is available at the County Administration Building at 112 Otter Avenue,
Oshkosh, on Tuesdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4 p.m. Lori also reviewed the COVID-19 booster for adults aged 65+
or those with compromised immunity, the RSV vaccine, and our ability to reduce the spread of COVID-19.

Lori also discussed the Quick Tip guide that had been developed by Winnebago County Older Adult
Collaborative, which might be a template for the Housing Options Guide. The Aging and Disability Resource
Center online search was also suggested as a means to find information about housing and could be included
in the options listing.

Kate Yates discussed the opportunities for recreation and activities through the ForeverWell program at area
YMCASs, and her efforts to promote the program.

Approval of minutes of the April 20, 2023 meeting:
On a motion by Veith, seconded by Branchford and carried, the minutes of the April 20, 2023 meeting were
approved as distributed.

Discuss Neenah senior housing options:
Committee member Kristi Branchford reviewed the latest revisions to the guide. Kristi and City staff will
suggest a format for the guide.

On a motion by Goodman, seconded by Antonneau and carried, the Committee accepted and endorsed draft
#1 of the Senior Housing Options guide as a living document to be revised as necessary, with gratitude to
Kristi Branchford.

Discuss 2023 School for Seniors:

Committee members discussed timing and location for the 2023 School for Seniors, considering the Day in the
Park to be held September 12, 2023 in Fritsch Park. Availability of St. Mark’s Church (last year’s location) will
be determined for September 29.

Suggested sessions included scams, resource table topics, housing options, and topics of interest from
Lakeland University faculty.

Announcements and future agenda items:
Next meeting: Thursday, June 15, 2023 at 9:00 a.m. — School for Seniors

Adjournment:
On a motion by Allen, seconded by Veith and carried, the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Kasimor, Assistant Planner



